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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who work well with others’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Sebby F-R
Lincoln L
	Ella-Mae C
Ivy M
	Oliver M
Brody F
	Arthur C
Lottie W
	Freddy M
Maisie H
	Oliver W
Christian P

	Year 1
	Harry D
Archie B
	Reggie T
Dominic S
	Eric W
Eleanor H
	Imogen McA
Harry T
	Finn S
Eva H
	Lewis D
James K

	Year 2
	Rodrigo C
Summer R
	Woodrow C
Lucas T
	April R
David U
	Archie E
Caine E
	Molly R
Aston E
	Poppy P
Jenson C

	Year 3
	Rupert T
Lauren M
	Jessica G
Florence S
	Jake H
Joseph F
	Charlie H

Savanna T
	Scarlett E

Ellie B
	Evie P
Heidi W

	Year 4
	Rory C
Paris B
	Theo S
Harley J
	Daniel C
Alfie H
	Milo C-O
Olivia P
	Jacob R
Starlett F-R
	Ruby F
Jack A

	Year 5
	Owen H
Sofia L
	Ellie H
Preston B
	Ty H
Lewis G
	Maverick T
Stella G
	Taylor R-S
Elliot K
	William L
Leonora K

	Year 6
	Zak A
Darcey B
	Ben S
Albert B
	Ava F
Saskia J-W
	Sarocha M
Joey T
	Olivia H
Emma M
	William P
Aisla-Mae P

	Walliams
	631
	Rowling
	746

	Dahl
	554
	Cowell
	695


Overall winners are Rowling with 3513 points.
School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 10th October) it will be ‘Week 3’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. Please remember that your child must keep the same option for a full week, and school dinners should be paid for in advance on SchoolMoney.
Year 2 Pirate Day
The children in Year 2 will be involved in a ‘Pirate Day’ on Wednesday 19th October. They will be dressing up as pirates and will be involved in a range of pirate activities including: a 
Cont.d/

treasure hunt; buried treasure; writing messages in a bottle and burying them; singing sea shanties; pirate activities outdoors in the garden; a pirate picnic; making pirate hats and flags! More details have been sent out to parents via School Spider.
School Admissions 2023
If your child was born between 1st September 2018 and 31st August 2019 they will start Reception Class at the start of the new school year in September 2023. The online application service (external link) is now open.

You may have registered an interest previously at a Wigan primary school but this is not an application for a school place. To be considered for your preferred primary schools, you must apply online or fill in the Wigan Council primary school application form.

The closing date for applications is 15 January 2023.

High School Applications
Closing date for High School applications is 31st October.

Travelling To and From School

We have received an appeal from the local Sheltered Accommodation at Manor Court on Lowton Road: they politely request that parents to refrain from using their car park at school run times. We appreciate that parking is at a premium around school, but the residents of the sheltered accommodation have requested that locks be fixed to their car park gates to prevent unauthorised parking and ‘short-cutting’ through the scheme. Thank you for your cooperation.
Safety at the School Crossing
Please ensure that all adults and children cross at the crossing patrol point. Some people have been crossing slightly further away and this led to a near accident this week. Thank you.

Lost Property
We have been asked numerous times recently for lost items of uniform, mostly where the items are not named. Therefore, we would be most grateful if all parents would ensure that all items of clothing, coats, uniform, PE kit, are fully labelled. Any unnamed items that are not collected after a period of time will be donated to charity.
Lowton West Primary School Open Mornings for Next Year’s New Starters
If your child is due to start school next September, 2023, we have several Open Mornings arranged for parents to attend with their pre-school child (or without their child if preferred). At our Open Mornings, you will be given a tour of the school and have the opportunity to ask questions and find out the information that you need about our school. The Open Mornings will take place on the following dates:

Wednesday 12th October: 9:15 – 10:15am (extra places released)
Thursday 20th November: 9:15 – 10:15am (extra places released)
Wednesday 16th November: 9:15 – 10:15am

If you would like to attend one of our Open Mornings, we would be most grateful if you would ring the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk ) to confirm your choice of Open Morning.

Lowton West Primary School Open Evening

Wednesday 2nd November (for parents only): 6:00-7:00pm
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Out of School Achievements
Warren H in Class 8 completed the three-mile Liverpool Legal Walk in the wind and the rain last Tuesday, to help to raise funds for Access to Justice. Well done Warren.
Well done to Isabella D in Class 9 who received her orange and yellow belt in Karate this week.

Congratulations to Poppy P in Class 10 who received her ‘Seconder’ badge at Brownies this week.

After/Before-School Clubs
Offers have been made for after school activities to pupils in classes 3 and 4 for Multi-Sports, and to Class 10 for Hip Hop & Street Dance, all to start at the beginning of November. Please complete the relevant survey on School Spider if your child is interested and wants to take part.
Classes 13 and 14

Final session Football Monday 10th October. This one makes 




up for the one lost as a result of the extra Bank Holiday. All 





children must be collected by an adult at 4:30pm;

Classes 11 and 12

Final (extra) session Football Tuesday 11th October. This one 
makes up for last week’s rained-off session. All children must 
be collected by an adult at 4:30pm;

Classes 5 and 6


Final session Gemstone Hip-Hop/Street Dance, Tuesday 11th 




October, collection at 4:15pm;
Class 7



Final session Premier Sport Wednesday 12th October, 





collection at 4:15pm;

Class 8



Final session Premier Sport, Friday 14th October, collection at 




4:15pm.
All collections should be made from classroom doors.

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
